
West Northumberland Girls Hockey Association  
Committee Meeting  

October 30, 2006 
 

In Attendance; Dean, Trish, Christina, Joanne, Dale. 
Regrets; Jim, Dave, Joan and Chris. 
 
Review of Sept. Minutes. Benches are still a work in progress, Harry needs to be given notice, re:ice 
time. If we want to commit to specific times, he will guarantee them, but we need flexibility esp. for the 
tournament. 
Trish moves to accept the minutes, Joanne seconds, all in favour, passed. 
 
Treasurer's Report 
Current bank balance is $27 683.00. The GIC is at $20 000. There is an outstanding cheque for $7 000.00 
for Sept. ice charges. 
There are some outstanding deposits. 
The Ladies' hockey has been a positive injection of funds for the association. 
Rep fees will be billed Wed.Nov.1/06 at the coaches meeting. Joanne moved to accept the report, Trish 
seconded, all in favour, passed. 
 
Registrar's Report 
As Joan is away there is no report. It was requested that Joan send an updated list to the executive of all 
teams and outstanding monies for fees. 
 
North Metro Report 
No report due to Dave's absence. 
 
CEGHL Report 
No report due to Jim's absence. There was discussion of level requirements for refereeing games. Also, 
coaches are responsible for knowing the constitutions of the other centres they are playing in regarding 
areas such as length of the periods in a game etc. It was also noted that the CEGHL website is not 
regularly updated 
 
Sponsors 
The Ladies' teams have 3 out of 4 teams sponsored. Lorenz & Sons is a 4th possibility. 
It was agreed that the Ladies' sweaters would be kept by players this year but we would like to consider 
some form of rental system in the future to help offset the annual cost of sweaters. 
There are currently 4 rep teams without sponsors. 
 
Fundraising 
Trish & Joan will send a letter out to the coaches indicating that each team must provide the association 
with some form of fundraising/volunteering help, preferably 2 parents from each team. 
 
OWHA Report 
The rosters need to be sent in by Nov.15-06 
 
New Business 
The Midget c team will get Wed. 8-9 p.m. Ice occasionally to enable them to qualify for provincials. 
Houseleague fees are $230.00. No refunds will be given for the fundraising fee of $50.00 
Cheques have been issued to refund the Midget C rep players who are playing houseleague. 



There are 2 releases required for that team; Chris will call to confirm the releases. 
 
Dean moved to close the meeting at 7:30 p.m., Joanne seconded, all in favour, passed 
 
Next Meeting: Monday November 20th, 6:30p.m. at The Cat & The Fiddle, upstairs. 
 


